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Effective Advocacy

At our November retreat our Board of Directors benefitted greatly from a presentation by Mr. David Little the director for Governmental Affairs from the New York State School Board’s Association.  David provided some important insight into how to effectively communicate with your local state legislators.  As we move into the heart of the legislative session—a time when key decisions will be made concerning the state budget—the following points are particularly timely:

1. Local and State Level Efforts Are Both Critical-David emphasized that meetings with local legislators scheduled in their district can be more critical than the effort to get to Albany to formally lobby.  Superintendents were encouraged to bring their Board President, or several Board members with them when they schedule a meeting in their local representatives.   At these meetings you should also emphasize that you are speaking on behalf of your PTA and Boosters groups, and, that you will be sharing the information from this meeting with those groups.  Encourage these groups to follow up with letter writing campaigns based upon what you hear form your legislator.
2. Every Student Represents Three and One-Half Votes-Find a moment in your conversation to drop into the conversation that each child in your building is closely connected to three and one-half voters.
3. Be Timely in Your Efforts-Last minute advocacy efforts are typically too late to impact legislative decisions.  Albany decisions frequently involve complex trade-offs being shaped among the majority caucuses in the Senate and Assembly.  Making your priorities known early in the session is the best way for your views to be represented when these important meetings are held.  Waiting until you read headlines about what deals are being arrived at in Albany will be too late to have any impact!
4. When you speak with your legislator this year try to make the following four points:
a. Through last year’s passage of the Local Property Tax Cap the legislature has taken action to limit local resources available for support of educational programs.
b. Through last year’s budget the state took action linking the growth of state aid to the recovery of the NY State economy by linking growth in state aid to growth in Personal Income.
c. The state continues to allocate money through formulas that have some serious flaws.  The legislature approved those formulas when they adopted previous budgets.
d. Despite limiting resources the state continues to impose costly new mandates upon local school districts (RTTT evaluation procedures, DFASA training, proposed shift of Pre-School special education services), and 
e. With so many factors school districts must deal with being determined by legislative action (points a-d above) it is critical that the legislature continue to take major steps to insure districts schools can retain and improve student opportunities this budget cycle.  Mandate relief was promised when the Tax Cap was enacted.  A Local Property Tax Cap is incompatible with continuing the Triborough Amendment. To date we have seen very limited mandate relief.  We must make legislators feel accountable for solving some of the problems that districts will encounter under the Local Property Tax Cap legislation!  
We are in the process of planning the RSA’s Legislative Lobby Day scheduled for March 14th.   Any success we will have in conveying our message to your legislative representatives will be enhanced if you have, “softened them up” before we go in and speak to them!  Realistically, success in advocacy depends on strong, effective efforts at both the local level and in the Capital!

Late Note:  The $250 million that Governor Cuomo would prefer to hand out in the form of Incentive, or Efficiency Grants is now in play.  Make the point with your legislator that you believe distributing the major portion of that money to districts in advance of your budget being finalized is critical to maintaining quality programs for students!
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